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From The Desk of Rev. Beth 
 

I have a confession.   
 

Between writing reflections, a weekly sermon, a monthly 
newsletter article, annual report, and teaching classes, in 
addition to all the meetings and events and 
hospital/rehab/nursing home/home visits and on and on…  I 
have these moments of wanting to say, "Y'all, I've got 
nothing left to say."  
  

 But then again, I do.  
 Ready? 
 Love one another.  
 Every. single. person. 
 

 
“I give you a new commandment, that you love one another. Just as I have loved you, you also should 

love one another.”     -John 13:34 
 

(When in doubt or tired or feeling uninspired, we can always quote Jesus.) 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
In Memory of Poet Mary Oliver 

1935-2019 
 

"Wild Geese" 

You do not have to be good. 
You do not have to walk on your knees 

for a hundred miles through the desert repenting. 
You only have to let the soft animal of your body love what it loves. 

Tell me about despair, yours, and I will tell you mine. 
Meanwhile the world goes on. 

Meanwhile the sun and the clear pebbles of the rain 

are moving across the landscapes,over the prairies and the deep trees, 
the mountains and the rivers. 

Meanwhile the wild geese, high in the clean blue air, are heading home again. 
Whoever you are, no matter how lonely, 

the world offers itself to your imagination, 
calls to you like the wild geese, harsh and exciting 

over and over announcing your place in the family of things. 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Youth Group Meetings with Rev. Beth: 
Jr. High – Fireplace Room at 11:30 AM: February 24, March 31, April 28, May 19  
High School - 99 in Bridgewater at 4:00 PM: January 25, February 15, March 15, April 26, May 17, June 21 
 

Contact Rev. Beth csccpastor@hotmail.com  

mailto:csccpastor@hotmail.com


Lenten Book Study! 
“Out of Sorts: Making Peace with an Evolving Faith” by Sarah Bessey 

Saturday, March 30th in the Fireplace Room at 10:00 AM! 

In this book, Sarah Bessey—award-winning blogger and author-- helps us grapple 
with core Christian issues using a mixture of beautiful storytelling and biblical 
teaching, a style well described as “narrative theology.”  

In the process of gently helping us sort things out, Bessey teaches us how to be as 
comfortable with uncertainty as we are with solid answers. And as we learn to hold 
questions in one hand and answers in the other, we discover new depths of faith 
that will remain secure even through the storms of life. 

Come to an open discussion on these topics and more! Book available through your local library or Amazon. 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Upcoming Worship Opportunities: 

February 3: Scout Sunday/Communion (Super Bowl Appetizer Sale during Coffee Hour) 
February 10: Confirmation Sunday 

February 17: Teen Challenge 
February 24: Christian Outreach/Heifer Sunday (Living Gift Market during Coffee Hour) 

March 3: Bring a Friend Sunday/Communion 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

From the Board of Deacons 

The word deacon comes from the 
Greek word diakonos, 
which means servant. Deacons give 
leadership to the church's ministry of 
serving the physical and spiritual needs 
of members and people beyond the 
church.

Please feel free to contact any of the 
Deacons.  We are here to help and 
serve. 

Anne Malmquist – amalmquist@comcast.net 

Deb Sorgman – DebSorgman@gmail.com 

Darlene Brown – darlingsb@verizon.net 

Denise Molanari – denmol@comcast.net 

Diane Glass – dglass260@gmail.com 

mailto:amalmquist@comcast.net
mailto:DebSoegman@gmail.com
mailto:darlingsb@verizon.net
mailto:denmol@comcast.net
mailto:dglass260@gmail.com


From the Board of Trustees 

Good day from your Board of Trustees! Please keep our roof in your prayers as repairs to shingles blown off in 
March 2018 are still pending. Trustees have a solution “in the works” but are dependent on the only vendor 
(we’ve been able to find) who won’t insist on re-roofing the entire church building. We are moving forward 
with the installation of additional ventilation for the church kitchen in hopes of lessening chances of cooking 
smoke bringing the fire department to our building on first and third Sundays each month. We have recently 
rectified issues with the Fireplace Room heating thermostat as well as the fireplace thermostat. Upcoming 
projects include the fixing or upgrading the underground wiring to the church sign near the common, resolving 
ongoing dishwasher issues and (of course) that roof…  

Trustees is seeking new members through the Nominating process, please kindly see Ed MacIntosh, or to 
volunteer either join our committee or assist at some task you would be comfortable (and skilled) with/at. 
Thanks for your attention, we’ll keep the lights on for you! 

Ed Buckland, on behalf of the Board of Trustees (edbuckland@gmail.com) 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

News from Growth 

We are very excited to announce Sunday March 3rd as our “Bring a Friend Sunday”. As you consider who to 
invite to service, your Growth Committee will be distributing “welcome” packets in February for you to give to 
your invitees. Feel free to take several packets or more to use. Additionally during February, Growth will be 
doing an informal video survey involving you! Please consider participating. You will be asked “Why do you 
attend CSCC or what drew you to be involved CSCC?” This is all in preparation for you to have a quick response 
to expected questions from your invitee. 

Your Growth committee appreciates your past or future commitment to the coffee hour Program. Thanks to 
The Stotts family, Ellen Crawford, Rachel Lawson, Lynn Pietras, Gail Wright, Dave Sheibley, Anonymous Angel, 
Lynn Bates, Terry Reynolds, Carol Chaffee, Diane Sheibley, Tracey Doherty, Paul Christensen and Lisa Masiello 
for their recent contributions and energy. 

Feel free to be a host. Check out the Sign Up Genius at this link now 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080a48afa82aa1fa7-coffee 

Also, please continue to wear your nametag as visitors attend CSCC frequently and it is a great conversation 
starter. Growth has a few surprises planned for the spring, so stay tuned for developments! 

Til next month your Growth Committee, 
Mike Bundock (mm.bundock@comcast.net); Gail Wershing (wershing@ptd.net), Co-chairs 
Tracy Doherty and Pat Lindsay, Valued members 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

SAVE THE DATE! 
CSCC 2019 Golf Tournament Fundraiser! 

Friday, June 21, 8am 
The Back Nine Club, Lakeville 

Let all your golfer friends know now! 

mailto:edbuckland@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080a48afa82aa1fa7-coffee
mailto:mm.bundock@comcast.net
mailto:wershing@ptd.net


From Christian Outreach 

On January 11th, members of Christian Outreach and several 
helpful volunteers distributed the donations of warm clothing to 
patrons of the Our Daily Bread soup kitchen in Taunton.  The 
distribution was a huge success and completed just in time to 
provide some additional warmth to those in need before 
Mother Nature decided to unleash the harsh conditions of the 
Winter Season.   The individuals who benefited from the 
distribution were gracious and so very thankful for the 
assistance and I think I speak for all of the CSCC team members 

in attendance when I say it was a humbling experience.  Many thanks to all who donated! 

For a few days after the distribution, I could not locate the coat I had worn that day.  My favorite coat, 
one I would describe as being warm, comfortable & versatile, was nowhere to be found!  While 
lamenting this fact to my 15 year old daughter, Kate, I mused the following out-loud, “wouldn’t it be 
ironic if I lost my coat while handing out coats?”  Without missing a beat, Kate responded with the 
following anecdote from a recent confirmation class: 

“Grace was telling Reverend Beth that she was upset because she had misplaced a cross ring 
that had held sentimental value and Beth responded by saying that hopefully Grace’s ring had 
been found by someone who needed it more (than Grace).  Maybe someone who needed your 
coat more than you found it.” 

So many feelings converged and made this a powerful moment for me; what I believe Reverend Beth 
would refer to as a “God Moment.”   It was the simple reminder that there are so many people in 
need but also the realization that, as a result of her involvement with CSCC, Kate was learning the 
importance of Outreach.   Clearly the discussions Kate was having with her confirmation class were 
having a positive impact and opening her eyes to the world around her. 

 I hoped that Kate witnessing my recent efforts in regards to the Warmth in Cold Places campaign 
was, in some small way, also helping to impress upon her the importance of helping those in need.  
The daily struggle to prioritize and meet obligations is, for me, a real challenge to which Kate has a 
front row seat.  I am constantly in awe of others who appear to do so much (good) so well when I 
can’t seem to get out of my own way.  I continue to be motivated by these individuals who manage to 
make such an impact on so many while dealing with their own families, jobs, responsibilities and am 
very thankful that, through our involvement in CSCC, Kate and my two sons have been exposed to so 
many incredible individuals dedicated to Outreach. 

A few days after the God Moment, I actually came across my favorite jacket at the bottom of a bin 
that I had used to transport hangers and other supplies on the day of the Warmth in Cold Places 
distribution.  I’m going to keep the jacket for now, along with a renewed dedication to setting a good 
example for my children by making “helping others” a priority, no matter how “busy” I think I am.  
Wish me luck!  

Kim Wallace on behalf of the board of Christian Outreach (wallykim5@gmail.com) 



Women’s Guild & Fellowship 

The Women’s Guild and Fellowship is once again partnering with Outreach on a project to help people who 
come to the Food Pantry.  Outreach and the Women’s Guild will have a rack of winter clothes set up in the 
lower level.  We are looking for winter coats and jackets along with gloves, hats and scarfs for men, women, 
and children.  They will be available for people to take as needed when they visit the food pantry.   
Penelope’s Place is an emergency domestic violence shelter for families.  It is a program that the Women’s 
Guild has supported for a long period of time.  We have decided to support the families at the shelter by 
donating some of the following items.  If you would like to help us you will find a box located in the Narthex to 
collect any items you wish to donate.  Here is a list of items needed. 

GIFT CARDS    TOILETRIES CLOTHING 

 Market Basket  Women’s deodorant Girls & boys (newborn to 5T) 

 Vicente’s – Brockton  Hair elastics/hair ties Women (S, M, L, XL) 

 TJX stores  Chap Stick  Underwear & socks 

 Wal – Mart  Toothbrushes & Toothpaste   Long Shirts  

 Amazon  Gum/mints   Sweatpants 

 Target  Pajamas 

BABY ITEMS  WINTER ITEMS TOYS 

 Wipes  Women’s, men’s & children’s For Ages: Newborn to 13 

 Formula     hats, scarves, & gloves Coloring Books & crayons 

 Bath items  GOING HOME ITEMS Books for youngsters 

 Diapers (all sizes)  Sheets (twin size)  Arts & craft supplies 

 Bottles  Pillowcases w/children’s designs  

 Towels 
 Matching bathroom sets (shower curtains, waste basket, bath matt) 

The next Women’s Guild meeting will be on Wednesday, February 6th at 6:30.  Following the business meeting 
will be the annual Women’s Guild fund raising auction lead by Sandy Alley, Janet Colford, Phoebe Hogg, and 
Bev Mitchell.  This always is a fun event.  We ask everyone who attends to bring one or two items to 
contribute to the auction.  All women of the church are invited to attend.  

Co – Presidents 
Beth Basler 
Terry Reynolds 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

From Our Minister of Music 

Our choir has already performed some lovely services this year. We celebrated Epiphany by singing four 
different settings of the text “What Star Is This?” allowing us to reflect on different interpretations of the Star 
of Bethlehem and what it means to follow our own stars. We sang a Martin Luther King service with Civil 
Rights music and an anthem using words by Harlem Renaissance poet Langston Hughes. Stay tuned for 
information about a spring Score Club and a spring choir retreat! 

Julia Scott Carey (juliascottcarey@gmail.com) 



News from Christian Education 

Youth News: 

Save the date! The annual Mission Dinner and  Auction will be held at CSCC on Saturday March 23rd. This is 
the primary fundraiser for our week-long mission trip to the Eastern Shore of Virginia on June 23rd. The Youth 
will serve as your attentive wait-staff and the talented kitchen team will once again be led by Chef Beth Basler. 

Come enjoy an evening with your CSCC family and friends as the Fellowship Hall is transformed into  a fine 
dining establishment by creative Christine Hoyt and crew!  Look for reservation announcements coming soon. 
Don't miss out! 

Marlene Beaudrault Jacobs 
Mission Trip Coordinator 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Upcoming Christian Education Events: 

February 3rd at 11:15 A.M: The church Youth will be selling Super Bowl Appetizers to benefit the Youth 
Mission Trip- We will be offering Buffalo Chicken Dip, Spinach & Artichoke Dip in a bread bowl, Korean Style 
chicken wings, Jalapeno Poppers and Veggie platters.  You can pre-order your selections by contacting Lisa 
Masiello 508-245-4086 or lsmasiello@gmail.com 

February 9th at 10AM: College Workshop- Meet with Marlene Beaudrault Jacobs to learn more about the 
process of applying for higher education. This program will be about an hour and is geared to parents of youth 
from 8th grade to seniors in high school.  There will be time for Q&A 

February 22nd at 6:30 PM: Heart Cookie decorating. Come try your hand at decorating heart shaped cookies 
using royal icing. Everyone is welcomed 

March 30th at 10 AM Lenten Book Study: “Out of Sorts: Making Peace with an Evolving Faith”  by Sarah 
Bessey 

April 19th at 5:30 PM Good Friday Pot-Luck and Empty Tomb Gardenscapes:  Come share a meal and make 
an Empty Tomb gardenscape to accent your Easter Table.  RSVP is required to ensure enough supplies for the 
gardens.  You can RSVP Lisa Masiello by contacting her at lsmasiello@gmail,com. Or sign up directly on our 
signup genius https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4daea728a6f94-good.   

CE is looking for a few good volunteers:  Have an idea for a program, like hosting an event?  We welcome all 
ideas to bring educational offerings to all ages. Please come to our meeting with any and all ideas.  We meet 
Monthly on the second Wednesday of the month. Check the church calendar for details.  We will have an 
opening on Christian Education, and are looking for any interested parties for this upcoming year. Please 
contact Lisa Masiello lsmasiello@gmail.com. 

Thank you, 
Lisa Masiello (Christian Education Chair) 

mailto:lsmasiello@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4daea728a6f94-good
mailto:lsmasiello@gmail.com


Shopping on Amazon? 

CSCC is now on AmazonSmile! Use the same Amazon you know 
and love while helping to support the church! Spread the awesome 
news please, and be sure to bookmark this link!: 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/04-2254876 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Nominating committee is now being organized… if you’re interested in serving on this short-
commitment but vital committee, contact Diane Sheibley at diane@sheibley.net. The committee is 
made up of representatives of each Board as well as three other members of the congregation. 

Also, if you’re interested in considering serving on a Board or committee, or as an officer, please 
contact Diane. The permanent boards and committees are: 
Board of Trustees 
Board of Stewardship 
Board of Christian Outreach 
Board of Christian Education 
Board of Deacons 
Growth Committee 
History & Memorials Committee 
Music Committee 

There are also some seasonal / ad hoc committees that are open to help: 
Golf Tournament Committee 
200th Anniversary Committee (our anniversary is in 2021!) 

Contact Diane Sheibley for information on any of the above vital roles in our church at 
Diane@sheibley.net. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Community Preservation Grant Committee Update: 

A committee of six,  we will be organizing this month to begin our task of gathering information and 
transferring it on to a lengthy and complicated application form to present to the town's CPA 
Committee for consideration and approval of grant money.  It is our hope that our application will be 
approved and we can move forward, hire a contractor, and restore our church home to its original 
splendor.  Our plan is to have this project completed by 2021 when we celebrate our 200th 
Anniversary.   

Barbara Morey, Carol Chaffee, Dave Sheibley, Gloria Weinrebe, Terry Reynolds, and Rachel Lawson 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/04-2254876
mailto:Diane@sheibley.net


Central Square Congregational Church, UCC 
Annual Meeting  *  SUNDAY, February 10, 2019 

TO ALL MEMBERS:  
Please be advised that the Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 10, 2019. Following 
worship, complimentary lunch will be served, and the Annual Meeting will follow immediately 
afterward.  

The purpose of the meeting, according to the our Constitution, Article X, Church Meetings, 
Section 2: The Annual Meeting of the Church shall be held on the second Sunday of February 
for the purpose of receiving/hearing reports of all Officers, Boards, Committees and 
Organizations and to transact any other business that may legally come before it.  

This is a celebration! Please come and let us celebrate together the people and ministry of Central 
Square Congregational Church, United Church of Christ! 

No other business matters will be voted on, unless presented in writing to the Moderator prior to the 
meeting. That business will be added to the agenda ONLY after an affirmative vote by 2/3 of the attending-
voting members.  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * *
LUNCH!
Last year we had a selection of wonderful crockpot soups and stews for lunch, and I reach out to the 
congregation once again to share its culinary talents so that we all may celebrate the gifts of food in 
addition to the past year of events, community, and service.

If you are able to contribute one of the following, please follow the Signup Genius link on the church 
Facebook page, or contact Diane Sheibley at diane@sheibley.net. 

Crockpot of soup/stew 
Sliced cheese for cheese platter 
Fruit for fruit platter 
Container of lemonade, fruit punch, juice 

** If you would prefer to bring a bag lunch for yourself or your children, please feel free to do so! ** 

mailto:diane@sheibley.net


CSCC Cabinet Meeting – Minutes 
January 16, 2019 

 ***DRAFT*** 
For approval at the next Cabinet meeting 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 

Cabinet members in attendance: Diane Sheibley, Moderator; Dave Sheibley, Treasurer; Kathleen Mosher, 
Clerk; Anne Malmquist, Board of Deacons; John Sharland, Board of Trustees; Bill O’Neil, Board of Christian 
Outreach; Ellen Crawford, Music Committee; Barbara Morey, History & Memorials Committee; Gail Wershing, 
Growth Committee; Terry Reynolds, Women’s Guild and Fellowship 

Diane Sheibley opened the meeting with a prayer. 

Minutes from the December meeting were reviewed. One correction made. Dave Sheibley motioned to accept 
the minutes as amended. Gail Wershing seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

Pastor's Report- Rev. Beth Stotts    
Rev. Beth Stotts was unable to attend due to illness. Her written report was distributed. 

Treasurer's Report- David Sheibley 
We are at 55% of the way through the year.  We have received 58% of pledges and are at 51% of expected 
expenses. The endowments are coming back around. 

Board of Deacons - Anne Malmquist 
The weekly mini-meetings after church on Sundays in lieu of monthly meetings are working wonderfully. A 
delegate has not been selected yet for the Nominating Committee. 

Board of Trustees - John Sharland  
The wall fan for the kitchen is in the works and will be installed soon. The cost will be around $114. The annual 
report was submitted a couple of weeks ago. [Delegate to the Nominating Committee is Ed McIntosh.] 

Board of Christian Education 
No one was able to attend the meeting from CE, but Lisa Masiello submitted a report that Diane delivered. 
Christian Ed has many events coming up including a Super Bowl appetizer fund raiser for the mission trip, 
college process workshop, and a February heart cookie decorating event. A full list will be in the upcoming 
Steeple Sounds. 

Board of Christian Outreach-Bill O’Neil 
Christian Outreach has been having a hard time coordinating time to meet the last few months. There was a 
successful distribution from their “Warmth in Cold Places” drive. Bill will check to make sure the annual report 
was submitted. Thanks to an idea from the Women's Guild, Outreach will have a rack of winter clothing for 
food pantry patrons. Terry Reynolds mentioned that Women's guild will be collecting items for the clothing 
rack. Bill and Jack picked up 1700 pounds of food in Fall River today. The food pantry is in excellent shape. A 
delegate has not been selected yet for the Nominating Committee. 

Music Committee- Ellen Crawford 
No news to report. 

History & Memorials Committee-Barbara Morey  
Brian Pfeiffer's report on the assessment of the church building will be ready in the next couple of weeks. The 
report will be looked over and planning will continue from there. 

Growth Committee-Gail Wershing 
The mailer will be ready to go in early February, promoting the church’s Easter events, CE family events, and 
our semi-monthly breakfasts. They will be making a video will be made of church attendees answering a 



question about why they like CSCC, which can be used on the website and on FB to promote the church. 
Coffee hour has hosts except for 2 weeks in March. Growth will be happy to help any boards or committees 
with publicity for their events. When they were reviewing the committee description in the bylaws they realized 
they should not only be involved in getting new members into the church but also be involved with new 
members thinking of actually joining the church. Gail asked Deacons to keep Growth in the new member loop. 

Women’s Guild and Fellowship-Terry Reynolds 
Along with helping to stock the new food pantry clothing rack, their annual report has been submitted. 

Other Business 

 The Nominating Committee will be getting pulled together soon. Boards that have not submitted the
name of their delegates to Diane need to do so by Monday. List of the status of this year’s open
positions was distributed. Everyone is encouraged to help talk up and identify church members and
regular participants that may want to serve on a Board or Committee. Diane was pleased to announce
that Anne Malmquist has accepted the nomination to be our next Moderator, as Diane’s maximum
service will be coming to a close at the end of this year.

 The annual meeting will be held on Sunday February 10th. It will follow coffee hour and have soup and
a simple buffet. Diane will be looking for 5-6 volunteers to bring a crockpot soup, as well as some other
items.

 Budget requests for the 2019-20 budget year are due to Trustees by March 15th.

 When submitting articles for Steeple Sounds, make sure there is news about what the board/committee
is doing, and any upcoming dates of events or projects. Include contact information even if it is simply
the office. February Steeple Sounds articles are due to the office by Monday, 1/21.

 Diane reminded the Cabinet members to please read Steeple Sounds each month so that we don’t
have to go into all the details at the Cabinet meeting, but everybody is informed and prepared with any
questions or for any discussion that comes up.

 February 20th will be the next Cabinet meeting.

____________________________________________________________________________

2018-19 Boards, Committees, & Officers 

Board of Deacons: Anne Malmquist (Chair), Deb 

Sorgman, Diane Glass, Darlene Brown, Denise 

Molinari 

Board of Trustees: John Sharland (Chair), Ed 

Buckland, Ed MacIntosh, Paul Christensen, 

David Sheibley (ex-officio), Larry Brown (ex-

officio) 

Board of Christian Education: Lisa Masiello 

(Chair), Marlene Beaudrault Jacobs, Shane 

Abboud, Carla Jackson, Margaret 

Wielhouwer, Meghan Sikora, Krissy Cannizzo 

(ex-officio) 

Board of Outreach: Bill O’Neil (Co-chair), Rob 

Basler (Co-chair), Kim Wallace, David 

Hanson, Connie Chandler, Jasvir MacIntosh 

Board of Stewardship: Brad Barnsley (Chair), 

Russell Burr 

Growth Committee: Gail Wershing (Co-chair), 

Mike Bundock (Co-chair), Tracey Doherty, 

Pat Lindsey  

History & Memorials Committee: Terry 

Reynolds, Barbara Morey, Rachel Lawson 

Music Committee: Ellen Crawford (Chair), Peter 

Glass, Lynne Bates, Sherley Phillips, Brian 

Maxfield, Julia Scott Carey (ex-officio) 

Moderator: Diane Sheibley 

Vice Moderator: Mark Sorgman 

Clerk: Kathleen Mosher 

Treasurer: Dave Sheibley 

Asst Treasurer: Larry Brown 

Financial Secretary: Judy Pino 

Church Delegate—Bridgewater Council of 

Churches: Carol Chaffee 

Church Delegate—Association & Mass Conference: 

John Sharland, Deb Sorgman 









Please see our online calendar at csccucc.org/events for the most up to the date & in real time 

event information. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Central Square CC Now Accepting PayPal! 

CSCC is now able to accept online donations! (Both general donations and 
donations for the Bridgewater Food Pantry). At the top of our website 
homepage (www.csccucc.org), there are two buttons, one for each category of 
donation. Feel free to let your friends, neighbors, and social media networks 
know that they have the ability to support our work and the work of the food 
pantry. 

FFeebbrruuaarryy  CCaalleennddaarr 

http://csccucc.org/events/
http://www.csccucc.org/


 

Central Square Congregational Church 

United Church of Christ 

71 Central Square 

Bridgewater, MA  02324 

Church Administration 

Pastor: Rev. Elizabeth Stotts – csccpastor@hotmail.com 

Congregational Administrator: Ellen Atherton  –  office@csccucc.com 

Sexton: Rich Sullivan

Minister of Music: Julia Scott Carey 

Superintendent of Sunday School: 

Krissy Cannizzo maximus202@comcast.net 

Treasurer:  David Sheibley  treasurer@csccucc.com 

Office telephone:  (508) 697-6016 

Website:  www.csccucc.org 
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